PURDUE UNIVERSITY

College of Engineering

Engineering 2020 Committee
Minutes of Meeting
October 10, 2007

Present:  Professors, Ertmer, Fricker, Hanneman, Howell, Johnson, Jones, Meckl, Meyer, Mohtar, Percifield, Proctor, Slamovich, Tanchoco
Guest:  Martin Sickafoose

Jim Jones opened the meeting at 3:40 p.m.

1. Discussions were held with regard to the Engineering 2020 website.  Jim Jones reviewed the Mission Statement with the committee.  Question was asked with regard to what type of committee the Engineer of 2020 Committee was.  At present this is not a formal committee but an ad hoc committee appointed by the Dean.  Therefore it was suggested that rather than have a formal “mission” statement, the first sentence should read “The (charge or vision) of the Engineer of 2020 Committee is to …”  Wording change was also suggested for Item 2 from “Serve” to “Serving”.  
2. Martin Sickafoose from Engineering Marketing and Communications attended the meeting to share information regarding the development of the Engineer of 2020 website.  There will be an intranet site to post items internally as commonly the main course of interactions are done internally.  There will be an opportunity to imbed links within the site to move to specific items such as the Engineer of 2020 attributes and the COE Strategic Plan.  
3. Minutes were reviewed from the September 12th meeting.  Minutes were approved with editorial changes.

4. The Seed Grant Funding Submission was reviewed for final edits.  Committee members were asked to review the description and objectives/program philosophy.  Suggestion was made to change the wording in the next to the last sentence of this section to read “We anticipate funding four or five small grants to help launch new initiatives to achieve the goals of the Engineer 2020”.  It was felt that there was a need to emphasis innovative educational options.  

5. In the proposal requirements section it was suggested to change the wording from “Research Plan” to “Evaluation Plan as well as remove “evaluation methods and add assessment.

6. Suggestion was also made to remove the last bullet of the proposal requirements. 

7. Discussion was held regarding communication and linkage to attributes.  

8. Question was raised as to whether or not the submission deadline was appropriate.  It was agreed to move the submission deadline to December with awards being announced in January.   
9. Jim Jones shared information regarding the new book written by Patricia Galloway.  Copies will be ordered for each member of the committee.

10. The Seed Grant Funding Submission form was reviewed for final changes.  It was suggested to remove “target population”.  Additional changes will be made regarding the “Lead Faculty Member” to be changed to “Lead Principal Investigator”.  “Supporting Faculty Member” will be changed to “Co-Principal Investigator”.

11. Under project description it was suggested to change the wording from “Research Plan” in the second bullet to “Evaluation Plan” and also to remove the last bullet.  This reflects the changes made in the main Seed Grant Proposal document.  

12. Suggestion was made to make changes under the “Budget” section with regarding to student funding to differentiate between graduate students and undergraduate students.

13.  Input was requested from the group with respect to forming Strategic Outcome Groups.  Carolyn Percifield explained that this would be clusters of individuals from different disciplines to help identify conferences and additional resources for committee members to participate and/or attend that would be outside the committee.  This would provide an internal network beyond the committee.  Members were requested to consider and prepare to discuss at the next meeting.
14. The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.

